
 

 

Friday 5th June 2020 

 

Dear Resident(s),  

 

Update on hours of construction at Hornsey Town Hall 

 

I am writing to you on behalf of Far East Consortium and Ardmore Construction regarding activity at the 

Hornsey Town Hall construction site in Crouch End.  

 

Residents may be aware that the Hornsey Town Hall site closed on the evening of Tuesday 24th March 2020 

due to COVID-19. Following updated guidance from the Government on safe operation of construction sites 

and having undertaken detailed risk assessments, the site re-opened on Monday 27th April 2020, although 

on a much-reduced capacity in order to comply with guidelines. 

 

Subsequently, in line with guidance provided in the Written Ministerial Statement of 13th May 2020 

(HCWS234) and the guidance contained within the Government's 'Our plan to rebuild: The UK Government's 

COVID-19 recovery strategy', an extension of working hours was requested by Ardmore Construction to 

Haringey Council and recently approved. 

 

As a result, as of Monday 1st June, Ardmore is operating extended hours on the site, between 08.00-21.00 

Monday to Saturday up until 13th May 2021, and not at all on Sundays or Bank Holidays. 

 

Crucially, these extended works will enable Ardmore to facilitate the safe operation of the site during the 

response to the COVID-19 pandemic and to proceed with work otherwise delayed as a result of COVID-19. 

In order to minimise any impact on neighbouring residents, the use of pneumatic tools and piling works will 

only in exceptional circumstances be permitted after 18.00.  

  

We apologise for any inconvenience caused and thank you for your patience during this unprecedented 

time. If you have any construction enquiries between the hours of 08.00-21.00, please contact Eillish Kwai 

at Ardmore on ekwai@ardmoregroup.co.uk or on 07776 331724. For any urgent enquiries outside of these 

hours, please call Ardmore’s 24-hour emergency hotline on 0208 344 0300.  

 

You can also email me on bethpark@newingtoncomms.co.uk if you would like to sign up to our mailing list, 

to receive updates on construction at Hornsey Town Hall. All data is handled in accordance with GDPR. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Beth Park on behalf of Far East Consortium 


